
 
 

 
 

January 28, 2014 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: Robert K. Johnson, Chief 
 Fuel Manufacturing Branch     
 Division of Fuel Cycle Safety  
   and Safeguards 
 Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
   and Safeguards 
 
FROM: Christopher Ryder, Project Manager      /RA/ 
    Fuel Manufacturing Branch     
    Division of Fuel Cycle Safety  
      and Safeguards 
    Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
      and Safeguards 
 
SUBJECT: CLOSED CONFERENCE CALL:  PRE-APPLICATION 

DISCUSSION WITH PENNSYLVANIA STATE UNIVERSITY 
REGARDING AN APPLICATION TO RENEW SPECIAL 
NUCLEAR MATERIAL LICENSE SNM-95 

 
DATES AND TIMES: February 4, 2014 
 10:00 A.M. to 11:00 A.M. (EDT) 
 
PURPOSE: Pennsylvania State University (Docket-70-113) requested a 

conference call to discuss the expectations of the staff at the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) prior to resubmitting an 
application to renew special nuclear materials license (SNM) 
SNM-95. 

 
CATEGORY: This is a closed teleconference to discuss physical security 

requirements and expectations of the NRC staff. 
 
CONTACT: Christopher Ryder, NMSS/FCSS/FMB 

301-287-0651 
Christopher.Ryder@nrc.gov 

 
PARTICIPANTS:  NRC Offices  Outside Organizations 
    NMSS   Pennsylvania State University 
 
 
cc: Jeffrey Leavey, Pennsylvania State University 
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